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Dear  
 
Further to our previous correspondence regarding your request for the following information: 
 
Hello, I would like to make a request under the relevant legislation for any information held at AWE about a 
medical centre known as the Weapons Research Establishment Hospital which was based at Woomera in 
South Australia during the period of UK nuclear weapons trials. 
 
Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the 
Act). 
 
A search for the requested information within the AWE has now been completed, and we can confirm that 
information in scope of your request is held. 
 
We are able to disclose all of the documents you have requested.  

 

Section 40(2) has been applied to some of the information in order to protect personal information as 

governed by the Data Protection Act 2018. Section 40(2) requires the Department to conduct a balancing 

exercise which involves balancing the rights and interests of individuals against the legitimate interests in 

disclosure. This is not the same as carrying out the public interest test associated with certain exemptions 

under the Act. The balancing exercise is carried out in order to decide whether the absolute exemption in 

section 40(2) is engaged. In particular, there is no assumption of disclosure in the legitimate interest’s test, 

as there is with qualified exemptions. The outcome of the balancing exercise lay in withholding the third-

party personal data identified as being within scope of your request.  

 

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. If you have any 

queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first instance. 

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled you have a right to request an internal 
review within 40 days of receiving this letter, by writing to information.requests@awe.co.uk or our postal 
address: Information Requests Team, AWE Aldermaston, Reading, RG7 4PR. If you are still unhappy after an 
internal review has been completed, under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 you have the right to take your complaint to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Please note the 
Commissioner will generally not consider a complaint until you have exhausted AWE’s internal complaints 
process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
AWE Information Requests Team 
 

Ref: FOI2025-028    
 

 
 
24 July 2025 








